HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD

26 SEPTEMBER 2022

PRESENT

Councillor M. Whetton, E. Roaf, R. Spearing, G. James, N. Ledwith, and D. Eaton.

Virtually Present - Councillor J. Salter, Councillor K. Carter, and M. Noble.

In attendance

Harry Wallace Public Health Commissioning Manager Alexander Murray Governance Officer

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors C. Hynes, J. Brophy, P. Duggan, J. Wareing, D. Evans, M. Hill, J. McGregor, E. Calder, M. Gallagher, and Rose

36. APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR FOR THE MEETING

The Governance Officer opened the meeting as the Chair and Vice Chair were not in attendance in person. The Governance Officer asked for nominations from those present to Chair the meeting. The Corporate Director of Adults and Wellbeing was nominated to be Chair of the meeting the nomination was seconded and agreed.

[Note: Corporate Director of Adults and Wellbeing in the Chair]

37. MINUTES

RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting held 13 May 2022 be agreed as an accurate record.

38. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No declarations were made.

39. QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC

No declarations were made.

40. PHARMACEUTICAL NEEDS ASSESSMENT

The Chair introduced the item and informed the Board that they were being asked to approve the Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment (PNA)so the work could move onto the next stage.

The Public Health Commissioning Manager provided a presentation to the Board on the PNA that covered what the PNA was and why it was needed, the work that

Health and Wellbeing Board 26 September 2022

had been done, the findings of the work done, and the recommendations to the Board. The Board were informed that the PNA was a document done by each area across the Country and the details of the steps taken to update the PNA, which had culminated in the draft document that had been shared within the agenda pack. The review had identified a gap in provision within Partington and the first of the two recommendations to the Board was to approve the progress of the working group to address that gap, with the second recommendation being to approve the PNA.

The Deputy Place Lead for Health and Care Integration for the Trafford Locality asked how the consultation with residents had been conducted. The Public Health Commissioning Manager responded that work done with pharmacies and residents and had received 145 responses to the consultation.

The Deputy Place Lead for Health and Care Integration for the Trafford Locality asked about the closing of Pharmacies across GM and whether Trafford had any impact from that. The Public Health Commissioning Manager responded that Trafford was still far above the National average in terms of the number of Pharmacies across the area and it had not been as badly affected as other areas across GM.

The Deputy Place Lead for Health and Care Integration for the Trafford Locality Asked whether the gap identified within Partington was new. The Public Health Commissioning Manager responded that the gap had been identified within the previous PNA but had not been addressed. The Director of Public Health added that one of the benefits this time was that a lot of the PNA work had been done inhouse which had given the Council more control over the PNA and the related follow up work, which had already begun.

The Director of Commissioning stated that there were two parts to the work. The first was the data analysis to identify the current position and any gaps in provision, which culminated in the final PNA. The next part was to deliver the changes detailed within the PNA. The Director of Commissioning added that work needed to align with the work around the Urgent Care Review.

The Executive Member for Health, Wellbeing, and Equalities asked whether a timescale could be given for the completion of the work to address the gap in provision identified within Partington. The Director of Commissioning also asked for the timescales for the work to be shared with the ICB so that it can be worked into the timescales around the Urgent Care Review. The Public Health Commissioning Manager responded that a timeline would be provided.

Councillor Whetton spoke of his recent experience trying to fill a prescription and how he had to go from his area through to Timperley to find a pharmacy that could fulfil it. The Director of Commissioning responded that Pharmacies were individual entities, so it was up to them whether they worked together or not and informed the Board Members that there had been shortages of supplies. The Chair asked which organisation was responsible for pharmacy contracts and how they worked. The Director of Commissioning responded that they were national contracts that each Pharmacy agreed to and it was Local Pharmaceutical Committees who were

Health and Wellbeing Board 26 September 2022

responsible for the contracts. The Director of Public Health added that the Council could use social media to support people on what to do if they went to their pharmacist and could not access a drug. The group agreed to share the information and discussed the importance of involving pharmacies in the process.

The Chair of the Trafford Safeguarding Board asked whether the LPC conducted their own monitoring about the availability of drugs and whether they shared the information with the Council. The Director of Commissioning answered that there were meetings between the LPC and NHS England and that she could look at information shared at those meetings to find out the information the LPCs held and ask that it be shared with the Board.

RESOLVED:

- 1) That the report be noted and recommendations agreed.
- 2) That the delivery of the PNA should align with the Urgent Care Review.
- 3) That the timeline for the work in Partington be shared with the Board and the Urgent Care Review.
- 4) That data from the LPC be requested through NHS England.
- 5) That information on what to do if you cannot fulfil a prescription be publicised on the Council's website and social media accounts.

41. URGENT BUSINESS (IF ANY)

The Director of Commissioning informed the Board that the Better Care Fund needed the approval of the Board and asked for the Board to agree to delegate approval of the BCF strategy to the Executive Member for Health, Wellbeing, and Equalities. The Board agreed to delegate authority to approve the Strategy to the Executive Member for Health, Wellbeing, and Equalities.

The Director of Public Health informed the Board of that the new suicide prevention strategy was due to be signed off and would be circulated to Board Members for information and comment.

RESOLVED:

- 1) That the Board delegate the authority to approve the Better Care Fund Strategy to the Executive Member for Health, Wellbeing, and Equalities.
- 2) That the Suicide Prevention Strategy be circulated to Board Members for information and comment.

The meeting commenced at 12.00 p.m. and finished at 12.34 p.m.